
How DVLA helps to connect people to
nature

With the changing of the seasons, our natural environment outside our offices
here in Swansea can look particularly striking. So it’s a good time to take
stock of what we do in DVLA to look after our local environment and reduce
our impact on it.

Why we look after our environment

This is really important to us in DVLA, and it’s something we’ve been
actively doing for a number of years. We’re also bound by both legal and
governmental commitments to reduce our environmental impacts and enhance the
flora and fauna which exist on our estate.

These commitments are set out in our Strategic Plan, Sustainability Report
and our Biodiversity Action Plan. I’m head of DVLA’s Sustainability Team and
we’re the team responsible for ensuring the commitments are carried out. It’s
not just a job to us though, it’s a passion that goes beyond just meeting
these obligations. We also want to encourage other staff to share in the joy
we find in nature and educate them in the importance and value of the natural
world.

Our three sites are in residential and industrial locations and are
relatively small (around 40 acres in all, or roughly 40 football pitches).
Within these sites we have dedicated conservation areas, ponds, grassed areas
and verges that we leave untouched, as well as protected ancient hedgerows.
All of these are supporting an increasing number of wildlife and plant
species, including otters, bats and small blue butterflies. Last year, we
counted at least 12 species that are listed in Section 7 (Priority Species
List) of the Environment (Wales) Act 2016.
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Zero cost, maximum benefit

This has cost us nothing to do, has had no negative impact on the effective
running of the estate and is bringing pleasure and increased knowledge to
many of our staff. To help us with this work we’ve found many experts already
working in DVLA who have enthusiastically shared their knowledge and
expertise.

We have a chairperson of the local ornithological society, who has undertaken
bird surveys and led bird walks around the estate in their own time. We also
have conservation experts who help us monitor and analyse wildlife, and
advise us on how we can develop our estate’s biodiversity. There’s even an
avid forager who has shown us how to find food in the unlikeliest of places
(including rough patches of ground!)

The best bits…

To me, the most wonderful thing I’ve seen from our work in encouraging nature
to flourish is the joy that everyone gets from it. Colleagues send us lovely



photos of the birds and wild flowers they’ve spotted on site. They also tell
me how their lunchtime walks around the sites, looking at the natural
environment we’re helping to prosper, let them take a break from the
pressures of work and recharge their batteries. This just shows the
difference connecting with nature can make to us every day.

Here at DVLA we’re extremely lucky to live and work in a beautiful part of
the world, and we’re making the most of our little bit of that. We’re doing
our bit to help people connect to nature, and I’d like to pass on the United
Nations environmental challenge to us all: in this busy world, why not find a
way to experience nature, breathe it in, and remember that by keeping our
planet healthy, we keep ourselves healthy too.

Follow DVLA on Twitter, Facebook and LinkedIn and subscribe to our Inside
DVLA blog.
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